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BUILDING SECURITY IS EVERYONE’S RESPONSIBILITY!  We ask that you be mindful of who 

you let into the lobby through the glass doors and cognizant of who follows you into the 

building.  We have many “street people” waiting for an opportunity to slip into the building.  

Please do not open the door for anyone you do not KNOW is a member of the Consistory. 

DENVER CONSISTORY 

PETITION FOR  

MEMBERSHIP 

REMEMBER 
 

MEMBERSHIP IS A 

CONTACT SPORT! 



3 

 

 

PLANNING CALENDAR 

 
 
 

Fri, AUG 5                11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch (Fried Chicken - $13) 
Fri, AUG 12, 19, 26               11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch ($13) 
Wed, AUG 17        6:00-7:30 p.m. Officers’ Midyear Planning Dinner Meeting 
Wed, AUG 24      7:00 p.m. Degree Council Meeting 

 
 
 

Fri, SEP 2     NO LUNCH (Labor Day Holiday Weekend) 
Mon, SEP 5     CONSISTORY CLOSED for Labor Day Holiday 
Fri, SEP 9 NO LUNCH   CONSISTORY CLOSED FOR GRAND YORK RITE SESSION 
Wed SEP 14        6:30-8:00 p.m. Friends of the Scottish Rite (Prospect Night) 
Fri, SEP 16, 23, 30                11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch ($13) 
Mon SEP 19     Stated Meeting Parking Garage Available 
         5:30 p.m. Red Room Business Meeting 
         6:00 p.m. Dinner 
         7:00 p.m. Scottish Rite Foundation Program 
         7:30 p.m. Split Meeting 

 
 
 

Mon, OCT 3        7:00 p.m. KSA Meeting in the Lodge Room 
Fri, OCT 7, 14, 21, 28    11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch (Fried Chicken on 7th - $13) 
Sat, OCT 15       9:00-11:00 a.m. KSA Fall Cleanup 
Mon, OCT 17    Stated Meeting  (Feast of Tishri) Parking Garage Available 
      Ritual Open/Close: Centennial Lodge of Perfection 
         5:30 p.m. Red Room Business Meeting 
         6:00 p.m. Dinner 
         7:00 p.m. Awards and Patents - Entertainment 
         7:30 p.m. Split Meeting; 5 min oration: Minister of State (Consistory) 
      5 min oration: Orator, Centennial Lodge of Perfection 

 
 
 

Fri, NOV 4     11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch (Fried Chicken - $13) 
Mon, NOV 7       7:00 p.m. KSA Meeting in the Lodge Room 
Fri, NOV 11     11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch ($13) 
Mon, NOV 14      5:30 p.m. Special Officers Meeting to read Petitions 
Thu-Sat, NOV 17-19   FALL REUNION (58th) Parking Garage Available 
Thu-Fri, NOV 24-25   CONSISTORY CLOSED (Thanksgiving Holiday) 
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By:  Bill Hickey, 33° 

Email:  wa3h@hotmail.com 

 

OBVIOUS TO THE CASUAL OBSERVER 

   In Tulsa Public school (Will Rogers High School) in the 1960’s, one of my math teachers was 
Mr. Gus Klentos.  He would always demonstrate a math proof, and get to a certain point 
(before actually finishing it) and say “The rest is left as an exercise for the student” or “It 
should be obvious to the casual observer.” 
   Have you noticed this issue of RiteWorks is more “RiteWorks-Lite?”  That’s because of a lack 
of input from you - after all this is YOUR newsletter, not mine.  I’m just the “caretaker” for you.  
It’s not my job to prod and poke you to remind you that you are supposed to submit some-
thing or even encourage you to come up with something of interest “out of cycle.”  You all 
know what interests you and your Brethren.  I never did well at “creative writing” which is 
why I’m more of an “tekkie enabler” than a “creator” of exposition papers. 
   Before COVID, we never even considered a virtual component of our Masonic meetings.  
COVID strikes, and suddenly we start holding ZOOM sessions—so many, in fact, that a lot of us 
simply got “zoomed out” going from one session to the next.  BUT, in the process of holding 
ZOOM sessions when we couldn’t meet in person, we found that a significant number of our 
MIA (Missing In Action) brothers suddenly showed up.  WHY?  Because, they didn’t have to 
drive a long distance (some were out of the area) to get to a meeting; some couldn’t drive 
safely at night any more; and some simply didn’t want to get out into rush hour traffic in the 
metro area to get to a meeting that really didn’t have any unique activity planned for that 
evening. (That’s a problem for another discussion some day.) 
   Now that COVID is on the wane (but not gone yet), and we’re starting back to in-person 
meetings, many lodges are retaining those ZOOM components in order to maintain contact 
with their lost Brothers.  But, some bodies have reverted completely to the “in person” mode  
because ZOOM is hard and a pain to execute so we are now seeing the exclusion of those very 
same brothers that came back when the opportunity presented itself to support the Lodge.  
   Isn’t it a shame that we collectively appear to be rather fickle when it comes to solutions to 
re-engage our lost Brothers?  Think about it next time you get “zoomed out.” 
   FYI, Brother Michael Poll out of Louisiana gave a talk (via ZOOM) last night and the topic was 
the Scottish Rite CRAFT Degrees and their history and lies and misrepresentations about them 
on the internet (that they are “clandestine degrees”).  Very interesting.  But, you probably 
missed the talk because you were busy with “other things” than ZOOM. 

mailto:wa3h@hotmail.com
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From the  
Secretary’s Desk  

Matt Raia, 33° 

Continued on next page 

Scottish Rite Masonic Center Endowment Fund Contributions 
https://www.denverconsistorybuildingendowmentfund.org 

The SRMC wishes to acknowledge those who donated to the Endowment Fund these past 
two months and began a Cathedral Club membership. 
 
          Illustrious Brother Keith Anderson, 33°               Illustrious Brother Bart Corfee, 33° 
       Brother Howard Zoufaly, 32° 

Estate Planning Seminar 

Wayne G. Arner, 33° 
 

Have you thought about what impact your individual membership has made so 
far at the Denver Consistory, or what a difference it could make in the future years 
to come?  Are you concerned about the future of the Denver Consistory Cathedral 
Building at 14th and Grant Street, next to the Colorado State Capitol building and 
near Downtown Denver?  Have you pondered what you can do about perpetu-
ating it?  We all know of the demise of other Masonic facilities in the Denver Met-
ropolitan area, and don’t want apathy to take away what our Brothers built in 
1925 and which has continued to this day. 
 
For these reasons, the Endowment Fund Committee of the Scottish Rite Masonic 
Center, will present an ESTATE PLANNING SEMINAR on Saturday, October 8th, 
2022, to help you understand and learn more about charitable giving in today’s 
turbulent financial times.  This will be presented by our Estate Planning Expert, 
Mr. L. William Schmidt, (Fellow of the American College of Trust and Estate Coun-
cil).  There will be a light lunch served before the presentation, so a reservation is 
required.  Please call the Consistory and secure a reservation for you and any 
family member concerned with your finances and estate planning. 

CONSISTORY OFFICE HOURS 

Monday—Thursday  7:00 a.m. -  4:00 p.m. 
Friday 7:00 a.m. -  12:30 p.m. 

It is much easier to be critical than it is to be correct 

mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
https://www.denverconsistorybuildingendowmentfund.org


6 

  From the Secretary’s Desk - Continued from previous page 

Continued on next page 

   FALL REUNION - It may seem like it’s too early to mention the Fall Reunion which will be held 
November 17, 18, and 19.  But, preparations are well underway even now.  Degree Directors 
are setting rehearsal dates and contacting cast members, and the office is working on the first 
draft of the Reunion Program.  We need you to do YOUR part to facilitate the Fall Reunion.  
We need candidates!  Get those petitions turned into the office, don’t wait until November. 

 

   FRIENDS OF THE SCOTTISH RITE (PROSPECT NIGHT) -The Fall Reunion “Friends of the 
Scottish Rite—Prospect Night” will be September 14th at 6:30 p.m.  Invite your Blue Lodge 
members to attend.  (See Flyer in this issue) 

 

   FRIDAY LUNCHES - 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. continue during the summer.  Come and enjoy 
lunch with your brothers.  Bring your family and friends with you.  The billiards room is open 
for your use so you can play a game or two prior to lunch. 

 

   ANNUAL SUMMER DINNER - The Annual Summer Dinner was July 30th.  The theme this year 
was Old Colorado, the Early Years, Myth & Legend.  A southwest fiesta-style buffet was en-
joyed, and Sarsaparilla shots were available for a $.50 donation to the Scottish Rite Founda-
tion.  We had several partyers dress up in old west costumes.  Illustrious Brother Jerry Lau, 
33°, gave a very interesting talk about the Masonic bottles he has collected, and displayed sev-
eral of the bottles from his collection.  Thank you to Brother Michael Rudloff, 32° KCCH, Pre-
ceptor of the Colorado Council of Kadosh of Denver Consistory, who organized the event. 

 

   SECOND ANNUAL SCOTTISH RITE GOLF CLASSIC AUGUST 19th has been cancelled.  Circum-
stances beyond our control has necessitated the cancellation of the 2022 golf tournament.  
The Tournament will return August 18, 2023. 

 

   ROCKIES EXPERIENCE VOLUNTEERS - Thank you to Brother Jim Villhauer, 32°, a member of 
the Spring Reunion class, and Brother Spencer Brent, 32°, a member of the Fall 2021 Reunion 
class who have joined Brother Dick Williams, 32°, working Colorado Rockies games, selling 
merchandise, and earning money for the Scottish Rite Masonic Center.  The Rockies pay the 
SRMC $130 per person for each game worked on behalf of the SRMC. 

 

   2022 MEMBERSHIP FEE WAS PAYABLE JANUARY 1, 2022.  We currently have 85 members 
who have not yet paid their 2022 membership fee.  Please do your part to help sustain the op-
eration of Denver Consistory by paying your membership fee.  If you are experiencing financial 
difficulty and are unable to pay your membership fee, PLEASE CONTACT ME.  We have pro-
grams available to assist you so that you are not suspended for nonpayment, BUT YOU MUST 
CONTACT ME.  We can’t help you if you don’t ask. 

 

2023 MEMBERSHIP FEE INCREASE - The Denver Consistory membership fee will be $130 effec-
tive January 1, 2023.  Denver Consistory is not immune to the effects of inflation and the in-
creased cost of doing business, which has necessitated the membership fee increase.  The Su-
preme Council will mail the 2023 membership fee notices in August of 2022.  Please pay your 
membership fee when you receive the notice, and not lay it aside and forget about it and 
then become delinquent. 
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  From the Secretary’s Desk - Continued from previous page 

 

Life Membership Fee: 
75 years old and older – a single payment of $1,000 

62-74 years old – a single payment of $1,500 

Younger than 62 – a single payment of $2,500 

Extended payment terms may be arranged. Contact the office for details. 

Life Memberships are an ideal way to avoid paying future membership fee increases. A Life 
Membership guarantees that you will never be suspended for nonpayment should your future 
financial situation change. It also ensures that should you no longer be able to take care of 
your finances you will not be suspended for nonpayment because your Scottish Rite Member-
ship is of no significance to the individual handling your finances. By purchasing a Life Mem-
bership you leave a continuing legacy to Denver Consistory after your death. 

 
Monthly membership fee payment is available - Are you tired of paying fees at the end of 
the year to all the Masonic bodies to which you belong?  You may pay your annual Denver 
Consistory membership fee in eleven easy monthly payments rather than one lump sum, 
eliminating one more year-end bill to pay.  By authorizing an automatic credit card payment 
each month, at the end of eleven months your membership fee for the ensuing year will be 
paid.  Contact the office to set up a payment plan. 

AUTOMATIC MEMBERSHIP FEE RENEWAL PROGRAM 
Supreme Council created and installed an auto-renewal program to pay membership fees.  
This is a COMPLETELY VOLUNTARY program that gives members the OPTION to have their 
membership fees automatically deducted using a credit or debit card through the online 
Membership Portal. 
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Why We Host 9 Health 365 Fair 
J Randy Penn 32° KCCH 

Consistory Health Fair Site Coordinator 
 

The 9 Health Fair has been a great commu-
nity resource for many years in Denver & 
Colorado.  It gives the community access to 
medical tests, screenings and advice that 
may not be part of their routine healthcare.  
 
Our participation brings this service to the 
Golden Triangle and Capitol Hill area where 
our historic building resides.  It helps us 
serve this community in ways that no one 
of us could do otherwise.  Thank you for 
your participation and engagement in our 
physical community! By sharing our time 
and facilities, we’re living up to the Scottish 
Rite Creed: 
 
Human progress is our cause, 
liberty of thought our supreme wish, 
freedom of conscience our mission, 
and the guarantee of equal rights to all 
people everywhere our ultimate goal. 
 
Our next 9 Health Fair will be in the Spring, 
usually in April. I look forward to working 
with you again then! 
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KNIGHTS OF SAINT ANDREW 
 Sir Knight Brothers, 
I have several parts already filled in but clearly need more to do other parts. 
NOTE: The parts that have an * next to them are filled for this next reunion.  If your name is with a part and it 
does not have a * then please confirm with me that you wish to continue with that part; or not if not.  Any-
one that wants to participate can do so in some capacity or another. 
 
If you do not have a copy of the degree email me for a copy. 
NOTE that kilts are required for all parts except Strangers and Squires.  The degree will be the last one on Fri-
day November 18th with cast members present and ready usually by 3:30 P.M. 
 
Venerable Master * Larry Bendt larrybendt@gmail.com 
Prior 
Preceptor * James Warner jamesisindenver@gmail.com 
Chancellor * Jeremy Debard DeBard@me.com 
Almoner * Johann Ortner info@ortner.ws 
Baliff * Russ Magyar russmagyar@msn.com 
Marshal * Jeff Gowin centennialcowboy@yahoo.com 
R e g i s t r a r 
Master of Ceremonies * Miguel (Mike) Lazalde mikealazalde@gmail.com 
Prelate 
Captain of the Guard * Tony Clark anthony.clark@comcast.net 
Jaques DeMolay * Steve Hubbard slhub80241@comcast.net 
Piper * Alex McIntosh mcintosh.alex@yahoo.com 
Stranger1 Justin Kirkland (No kilt) justinhkirkland@gmail.com (Also Squire) 
Stranger2 Thayne Coulter (No kilt) stc105@msn.com (Also Squire) 
Stranger3 Bryan Cumming (No kilt) brycummings@comcast.net (Also Squire) 
Candidate * Josh Ruegsegger jruegsegger1185@gmail.com 
Voice * Keith Anderson (No kilt) keith.anderson166@gmail.com 
Director * David Spence papaspence@gmail.com 
Asst. Director * Jeremy DeBard debard@me.com 
Asst. Director * Brandon Whittier bwhittier86@gmail.com 
 
Squires are also needed. Squire Attire is suit with sash.  Non-speaking role to escort and direct the candidates 
to the floor during the refection.  Many Squires is a good thing. 
 
Practices will be: 
October 13th at 7:00 PM 
October 20th at 7:00 PM 
October 27th at 7:00 PM 
November 3rd at 7:00 PM 
And tech on November 10th @ 7:00 p.m. 
 
Br. David Spence 
Director 29th Degree. 
VM, KSA Denver 
720-585-8844 
papaspence@gmail.com 

mailto:centennialcowboy@yahoo.com
mailto:justinhkirkland@gmail.com
mailto:keith.anderson166@gmail.com
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   My Brothers, summer is fleeting by us, and soon we will return to all the meetings, etc. that 
are on our calendars.  However, in these days of summer, let us enjoy the time we have with 
family and friends or to just relax. At the Scottish Rite Masonic Center we will gather for our 
summer dinner.  This has been held in various places, but this year it will be in the coolness at 
the Consistory.  In August, the officers will gather for their annual planning meeting.  Then in 
September, it is “off to the races” so to speak.  My wife and I enjoyed the pancake breakfast at 
Nevadaville Lodge recently.  It was great to see the families enjoying the food and the fellow-
ship. 
   The Scottish Rite Creed says that “Human progress is our cause, liberty of thought and our 
supreme wish, freedom of conscience our mission, and the guarantee of equal rights to all 
people everywhere our ultimate goal.”  These words are in line with the words in our Declara-
tion of Independence which was signed on July 4, 1776. 
   Time is always fleeting and I often struggle to make good use of my time.  The three-legged 
stool is a good way to think about dividing my time into three parts.  Freemasonry is like a 
three-legged stool in the three attributes which define us and which are the basis of Masonry.  
They are Brotherly Love, Relief, and Charity.  Brotherly Love is that attribute that unites all 
men.  It is the glue that holds us together into one sacred band of friends and brothers.  It is 
the fellowship which keeps us coming back to lodge to be with brethren with whom we share 
a common experience.  We cannot stand alone. 
   Relief is the attribute of charity to those in need.  It is the duty incumbent upon us as men 
and Masons to be compassionate and soothe the afflictions of those less fortunate.  Without 
contemplation and intellectual pursuits, charity, and fraternalism, we cannot stand together. 
   Truth, within the context of Freemasonry, is the attribute of self-discovery.  It is the casting 
off of that which diminishes us and our endeavors to improve ourselves through contempla-
tion and intellectual pursuits.  It is the study of the symbolism and history of Freemasonry and 
the application of moral truths. 
   These three all go together.  They all are needed for the lodge to function.  Three is an im-
portant number:  The three degrees of Masonry; the three great lights; the three lesser lights; 
the three knocks; the three steps to the Master’s station; the three Wise Men; the three gifts; 
the Trinity - Father, Son, and Holy Spirit; the three Gospels. 
   I try to give balance to my life.  There is time for sleep, time for my spiritual life, and time for 
other things.  Somehow 24 hours can be divided into three eight-hour periods.  How do YOU 
divide your day?   Have a great summer.                           — Ill Br. Rev. James H. Harris, 33° 

The Prelate’s Pulpit 

Rev. James H. Harris, 33° 

Prelate for All Scottish Rite Bodies 
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90 Years YOUNG 
Robert Wesley Woodring 

 

80 Years “OLD” 
Richard Neal Brown 

Robert Nelson Robinson, Jr. 
 

70 Years “OLD” 
Robert Joseph Ceriale 

 

60 Years “OLD” 
David Lee Fishman 

Howard Andrew Walker 
 

50 Years “OLD” 
Gordon Charles Johnson 

Joey Martinez 
 

40 Years “OLD” 
Michael Orion Franklin 

James Patrick Freed 
 

Our August 2022 “Youngster” 
Connor Davis Riddle (26) 

HOLLYWOOD: 
Birdbrains in Tinseltown 

 
It cost Hollywood $100 million to make the 
movie Titanic.  It cost the ship builders $3 mil-
lion to BUILD the Titanic. 
 
Director Alfred Hitchcock’s granddaughter 
asked for his help writing a school paper analyz-
ing one of his films, Shadow of a Doubt.  When 
the girl turned in the paper, they got a C. 
 
In 1988, religious protestors were offended  by 
the film, The Last Temptation of Christ.  To pick-
et the studio that produced the film, the protes-
tors drove out to Universal Studios, which made 
$4,500 off them in parking charges. 
 

MORE CRAZY THINGS FROM “Well Duh” 
Think people give their kids crazy names today?  
In the sixteenth century, English Puritans 
named their children such instructive names as 
Love-God Smith, Live-Well Johnson, Faint-Not- 
Jones, Accepted Morgan, and Fight-the-Good-
Fight Wellington. 
 
When Charles II was King of England, he real-
ized there was one greater protection against 
usurpation than bodyguards—his brother 
James.  James was so unpopular that Charles 
told him, “No one is going to assassinate me in 
order to make you king.” 
 
Before North Carolina became the “progressive, 
liberal” state it is today, public libraries required 
parental permission before children could check 
out such risqué reading material as the Bible. 
 
“Men are born ignorant, not stupid,” philoso-
pher Bertrand Russel once said.  “They are 
made stupid by education.” 
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ScottiSh Rite FRiendS’ night 

Wednesday September 14, 2022 6:30PM 

Be a Better Blue Lodge Mason! 

Consider a Membership with the “University of Freemasonry” 

WE WOULD LIKE TO INVITE YOU AND YOUR LADY TO A FREE EVENING OF  

SCOTTISH RITE FELLOWSHIP AND LIGHT REFRESHMENTS 

PLAN TO SPEND AN HOUR AND A HALF WITH US.  INCLUDED IN YOUR  

VISIT WILL BE A TOUR OF OUR BEAUTIFUL HISTORIC BUILDING.   

THE FALL DEGREES WILL BE  PRESENTED NOVEMBER 17, 18, 19, 2022 

PLEASE RSVP BY SEPTEMBER 7th  

303-861-4261 

Denver Consistory 1370 Grant Street, Denver, CO  80203   

Preparation Organization Having Fun  

http://www.cafepress.com/+scottish_rite_mousepad,29054973
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SCOTTISH RITE FALL REUNION 2022 

Denver Consistory  

   November 17, 18, 19, 2022 
 

First Line Signer Incentive Program: THREE petitions in a calendar year will pay your membership for a  

year. If you are a life member it entitles you to receive stated meeting dinners for a year 

Denver Consistory 1370 Grant Street Denver, CO  80203   

denverconsistory@denverconsistory.org 

Having Fun  Preparation Organization 

http://www.cafepress.com/+scottish_rite_mousepad,29054973
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 SUPPORT YOUR 
SCOTTISH RITE MASONIC CENTER                                                                                   

1370 GRANT STREET 
Denver, Colorado  

Amazon Smile 
SCOTTISH RITE MASONIC CENTER                                                                                   

Call the Consistory at 303-861-4261 or email:  denverconsistory@denverconsistory.org 
Amazon Smile Call Bart Corfee at 303-901-3603 or email: bart@corfeeassociates.com 

It is simple!  Go to www.smile.amazon.com 
Log On with your normal log on ID and Password  

Pick your Charitable Organization 
Type: Scottish Rite Masonic Center Denver 

Amazon Smile Credits the Scottish Rite Masonic Center 1/2 of 1% of total purchase value 
 

If you are already an Amazon Smile customer, you can now support the Scottish Rite Masonic 
Center in the Amazon shopping app on your ANDROID device!  Simply follow these instruc-
tions to turn on Amazon Smile and start generating donations: 
1. If you have the latest version of the Amazon Shopping App, open the App on your device. 
2. View Settings and select Amazon Smile. 
3. Follow the In-App instructions to complete the process. 
 
If you do NOT have the latest version of the Amazon Shopping App, update your app.   

Click HERE for instructions. 

 

mailto:denverconsistory@denverconsistory.org
mailto:bart@corfeeassociates.com
http://www.smile.amazon.com
https://www.amazon.com/gp/browse.html?node=15576745011&ref%5F=pe%5F732550%5F434054570&pldnSite=1
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OUR MEDIA PRESENCE 

Denver Consistory Web Page 

http://www.denverconsistory.org 

QUESTIONS/COMMENTS:  Dan Conway, 33° 

Look for (search): 

Denver Scottish Rite Consistory 

http://www.facebook.com 

QUESTIONS:  Randy Penn, 32° KCCH 

Look for us (follow): 

@DenvrConsistory 

(Yes, the spelling is correct above) 

QUESTIONS:  Bryant Harris, 32° KCCH 

You need to “LIKE” us to see what is going on. 

Consistory Building Endowment Fund 

 

https://www.denverconsistorybuildingendowmentfund.org 

 

QUESTIONS:  Matt Raia, 33° 

http://www.denverconsistory.org
mailto:webmaster@denverconsistory.org
http://www.facebook.com
mailto:pennjr@comcast.net
mailto:bryantone56@covad.net
https://denverconsistorybuildingendowmentfund.org
mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
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Denver  consistory 

Riteworks staff 

 

Matt Raia, 33° - Bulletin Advisor 
303-861-4261  /  matt@denverconsistory.org 

 
Cathy Anderson - Technical Advisor/Correspondent 

303-861-4261  /  cathy@denverconsistory.org 
 

John Moreno, 33° - Staff Photographer 
Scott Olson, 32° KCCH - Staff Photographer 
Danny Will, 32° KCCH - Staff Photographer 

 
Bill Hickey, 33°- Editor-in-Chief 
editor@denverconsistory.org 

 
Dan Conway, 33° - Webmaster 

webmaster@denverconsistory.org 
Pablo Colomban, 32° KCCH Assistant Webmaster 

 
 

This publication is produced monthly by and for the benefit of 
members, staff, and interested parties associated with the 
Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, Southern 
Jurisdiction of the United States of America, and more partic-
ularly the Denver Consistory in the Valley of Denver, Orient of 
Colorado.  The views expressed in this publication do not nec-
essarily reflect those of the Denver Consistory or its officers. 
 
Deadline for article submission is two (2) days after the 
monthly stated meeting (third Monday).  Articles should be 
approximately 250-1000 words long.  Where appropriate, 
relevant high-resolution images with proper credits may be 
included with your submission.  Articles may be submitted in 
hard copy to the office or by electronic format via email to 
the editor.  All articles are subject to editing and are pub-
lished without restrictions unless clearly marked as copyright-
ed.  No compensation is given for any articles, photographs, 
or other materials submitted or published. 
 
Notice of publication is provided to members of the Denver 
Consistory who have provided a valid email address.  The 
newsletter is published on the web site as an Adobe .pdf file.  
It requires the free Adobe Reader program to read. (A copy of 
this program can be found at http://www.adobe.com).  Cur-
rent and past issues (subject to available storage space) are 
available for viewing on the Denver Consistory Website. 
 
 
Questions pertaining to this publication should be forwarded 
to the Editor or the Consistory Office. 

All photographs and graphics used in this issue are in 
the public domain.    Facebook and Twitter logos are 
taken from a public domain library.   
 
Photographs by John Moreno, Danny Will, Scott Olson,  
 
This publication is copyright 2022 by the Denver Con-
sistory -  ALL RIGHTS RESERVED.  Requests for re-
printing will be considered on a case-by-case basis by 
the Editor. 

Denver consistory  

publications committee 

Bill Hickey, 33° - Chairman 
 

If you have comments, constructive criticisms, 
recommendations, or articles for submission, 
please send them to the EDITOR, RiteWorks. 
 
THIS IS YOUR NEWSLETTER !!!  Let us know how 
we’re doing.  We need to know if you want to see 
something in particular that we haven’t published 
previously.  If you are receiving this e-newsletter, 
it is because we have a valid email address for 
you.  If you know of a Brother who has email but 
is not receiving these notices, PLEASE have him 
contact the Consistory Office and get his email 
updated or added to our database.   
 
Contact: 

cathy@denverconsistory.org 
or 

tom@denverconsistory.org 

mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
mailto:cathy@denverconsistory.org
mailto:editor@denverconsistory.org
mailto:webmaster@denverconsistory.org
http://www.adobe.com
mailto:cathy@denverconsistory.org
mailto:tom@denverconsistory.org
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ALLEGIANCE 

The bodies of the Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, sitting in the Valley of Denver, Orient of Colo-
rado, acknowledge and yield allegiance to the Supreme Council (Mother Council of the World) of the Inspectors 
General, Knights Commander of the House of the Temple of Solomon. 

James D. Cole, 33° 
Sovereign Grand Commander 

Karl J. Hinkle, 33° 
Deputy of the Supreme Council                 

in Colorado 

Ronald D. Birely, 33° 
Personal Representative of the  

Deputy of the Supreme Council in Colorado 

Larry E. Tygart, Sr., 32° KCCH 
Venerable Master 

Centennial Lodge of Perfection 

Thomas R. Repp, 32° KCCH 
Wise Master 

Rocky Mountain Chapter, Rose Croix 

Danny L. Tomlinson, 32° KCCH 
Commander 

Colorado Council of Kadosh 

Matt Raia, 33° 
Secretary 
Recorder  
Registrar 

Joseph L. Mitchell, 32° KCCH 
Master of Kadosh 
Denver Consistory 

Dan Conway, 33°
Treasurer 

Joe E. Kier, 33° 
Almoner 

James H. Harris, 33° 
Prelate 

mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
mailto:rckymn2000@yahoo.com

